
Memorandum 

Date :   01/21/2008 

To     :    Ray Gordon 

From:   Maruful Malik 

RE:    InnoVida Southeast LLC– 470 NE 185
th

  ST. Miami fl 

On January 15, 2009 I visited the above facility in order to determine the type of activities that 

are conducted at the facility. I arrived on site at approximately 11:30 am and met with Mr. 

Rafael Abreu, Safety Risk Director of the facility. Mr. Abreu stated that this facility will be 

manufacturing Panels which are made of composite materials. These Panels will eventually be 

used in the construction projects. At this moment, they are setting up equipments, identifying 

and processing the ventilation systems. There will be no paint booth and Panels will be 

transported to construction job site for painting. Edges of the Panels will be cut in the C and C 

machines which will be enclosed and contained. Afterward, in this C and C machines, Pumps 

will release the pre-mix resins and hardener (composite) that will be used to harden the panels.  

   


